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TALESHA L. SAINT-MARC SELECTED AS NEWEST 
UNITED STATES MAGISTRATE JUDGE 

 
The judges of the Court have selected Talesha L. Saint-Marc, Esq., to fill the second 

(recently created) full-time United States Magistrate Judge position in the District of New 
Hampshire. It is anticipated that Attorney Saint-Marc will begin her term in June.  
 

A lifelong New Hampshire resident, Attorney Saint-Marc completed her undergraduate 
studies at Franklin Pierce College, summa cum laude, and received her law degree from 
Northeastern University in 2009. Upon graduation, Attorney Saint-Marc served as a law clerk in 
the New Hampshire Supreme and Superior Courts for three years, and then went on to specialize 
in labor and employment law with Bernstein, Shur, Sawyer & Nelson, P.A. Attorney Saint-Marc 
has been an active and engaged member of the New Hampshire Bar Association, currently 
serving as the Chair of both the Labor and Employment Section and the Diversity Equity and 
Inclusion Committee. Additionally, she previously served as the Hillsborough County 
Representative for the Women’s Bar Association. Her community service endeavors are 
numerous and varied, including serving on the Board of Directors for New Hampshire Legal 
Assistance, Vice President of the Rivier University Board of Trustees, President of the Board of 
Directors for the Circle Program, and a volunteer for the Big Brothers Big Sisters of Greater 
Nashua.   
 

Chief Judge McCafferty commented on her appointment: “Attorney Saint-Marc’s 
selection was the result of an extensive and robust review process conducted by a Merit Selection 
Panel, which was comprised of accomplished members of the federal bar. She is a tremendously 
talented and successful lawyer, and she has an unwavering commitment to public service.  Her 
intellect, empathy, and experience, when combined with her measured and calm demeanor, will 
make her an outstanding judge. The other judges and I very much look forward to welcoming 
Attorney Saint-Marc as a colleague and serving with her for years to come.”   
 
 


